



JURIEN BAY FORESHORE WORKING GROUP MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, 20 January 2021

5pm – Meeting room at Shire of Dandaragan Administration Centre

ATTENDANCE
Carla Blake, Ann Eyre, Christine Brandenburg, Jeremy Carter, Michelle Perkins (SOD), Tony O’Gorman (SOD), David Chidlow (SOD).
APOLOGIES
Brent Bailey (SOD)

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	DISCUSSION / ACTIONS
1)	BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING	
2)	NEW BUSINESS	<p>2.1 Skate Park Signage MP- Skatepark signage is moved to the southern side of the facility. Working group happy with position and style.</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><i>Action: MP to follow up with Convic</i></p> <p>2.2 Balustrade MP – MP provided some images and ideas for balustrading. Working group chose one that Convic had previously done but liked a warmer colour metal railing with timber posts, however preference was for tops of posts to be flush with fencing to avoid injury.</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><i>Action: MP to follow up with Convic</i></p> <p>2.3 Shade shelters DC – To meet the wishes of adjoining residential properties, the shade shelters have been designed with a very basic cantilever design with a flat roof. Colours are to be matching the Pavilion - Jarrah for the structure and matching Surfmist for the colorbond roof.</p>

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	DISCUSSION / ACTIONS
		<p>Discussion around adding some timber features on the sides to match the design of the posts of the pavilion. This can be retrofitted after installation.</p> <p><i>Action: DC to follow up with supplier.</i></p> <p>2.4 Tender for Pavilion Construction DC – advised that the Pavilion tender has been advertised. Expected to go to the February Council meeting for appointment of contractor. The leasing of the café is still out for tenders, closing in early February.</p> <p>2.5 Playground MP - proposal received for playground was way over budget, CEO to hold discussions with playground equipment installers for alternate options prior to discussing with this working group. Will bring back proposals to a later working group meeting.</p> <p>2.6 Safety Signage Column MP - Discussion around the back of the information sign. Ideas such as a feature timber or steel piece designed by Tiges, wayfinding map, a historical image, something to stop graffiti. Top of signage to have a curve (similar to the wayfinding signage in Bashford).</p> <p><i>Action: MP to follow up with Convic</i></p> <p>2.7 Lighting MP – there was discussion around the lighting for the skatepark and concerns from neighbours. Working group believed that lighting was an integral part of the skatepark design to enable the park to be used as a regional skatepark as set out in the Lotterywest funding and to achieve the facility that the broader community expected and wanted.</p> <p>The height of the towers was received this week from Convic and the working group unanimously supported the lighting of the skate park. MP/DC noted that Shire would continue to work with immediate residents and that planting / shelter designs had been amended to mitigate concerns to date. Decision on the lighting (and whether it was a daytime only facility) would be made by Council at the January OCM.</p>

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	DISCUSSION / ACTIONS
3)	NEXT MEETING DATE/CLOSURE	Meeting closed 6:10 pm 10 Feb 2021 (to be confirmed)